
 

Date: 

September 2023 – late 2024 

What to expect: 

• Temporary closure of the path to 
the public in areas shown on the 
map overpage from September 
2023 to late 2024 

• Intermittent construction noise 
Monday – Saturday, 7am to 5pm 

• Construction vehicles, plant and 
equipment at the site 

• Clearing, excavation and 
installation works  

Project contact: 

  0492 481 235 

 A&Hcommunity@mcdgroup.com 

Project overview: 

communityhub.unitywater.com/aur
a-wastewater-project  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Kawana Forest: River Trail 
Shared path closure - September 2023 to late 2024 
 
Unitywater provides essential water and wastewater services for the 
growing Sunshine Coast region. With a projected population of 
69,000 residents in Aura by 2056 and 21,000 residents in Harmony 
by 2036, new water and wastewater infrastructure is essential to 
meet the future demands of the communities, ensuring their long-
term sustainability and development. 
 
What we’re doing:  
As part of our program of works, we are installing a new wastewater 
pipeline to connect Aura to the Kawana Wastewater Treatment 
Plant. The wastewater pipeline alignment will be drilled underground 
through the Kawana Bushland Reserve, with trenching up until the 
southern entry to the reserve. 
  
In agreement with Sunshine Coast Council, we will need to 
temporarily close the Kawana Forest: River Trail shared user path, 
so that we can safely conduct excavation and trenching work 
required to install the new Aura wastewater pipeline.  
 
The closure will ensure we maintain a safe distance between 
pedestrians and cyclists from machinery, vehicles and equipment 
that will be onsite for the works. The works will include:  
 

• Clearing vegetation from the site  

• Excavation before trenching  

• Installing the wastewater pipeline 

• Reinstating the area, including full restoration of the track. 

Signage notifying of the closure will be installed at several entries for 

the safety of users of the river trail.  

We apologise for the inconvenience caused by the temporary 

closure of this path.  

Please visit our website 
https://communityhub.unitywater.com/aura-wastewater-project 
to find out more information about the project or to register for 
updates to stay updated on changes to working hours or the project 
timeline.  

 

 

Delivery Partner 
McConnell Dowell Pty Ltd 
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